BC Provincial Echo





December, 2021





Love, Joy and Peace
Today, Tomorrow and Always
May Your Celebrations Be Merry
Your Heart Be Light
Your Christmas Happy
Your Season Bright



BC Provincial Echo Index



Page 1.	Provincial	Echo	Cover	Page
rage r.	1 10 viliciai	LCIIO	COVCI	1 agc

- Page 2. Provincial Index
- Page 3. Jr. Past Grand Worthy President Dave Smith PGO/PPMP Barbara Johnson PPNWRP/PPMP Yvonne Blom
- Page 4. Giving Back "People Helping People" Penticton #4281
- Page 5. Provincial Worthy President Joey Lasaga Provincial Madam President Joanne Mallett Jr. Past Provincial Worthy President Steve Welcher
- Page 6. Eagle Riders Campbell River #3097
- Page 7. Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect Bobbi Williamson Provincial Worthy Vice President/President Elect Jerry Burch Provincial Madam Conductor Faye Cook Provincial Worthy Conductor Rick Warkentin
- Page 8. Giving Back "People Helping People" Ladysmith #2101
- Page 9. Provincial Madam Secretary Joan Klit
 Provincial Madam Inside Guard Gail Macdonald
 Provincial Madam Outside Guard Louise Alexander
- Page 10. Chaplains Corner Provincial Madam Chaplain Linda Vipond Provincial Worthy Chaplain Larry Kellum
- Page 11. Provincial Madam Trustee Arlene Neale Provincial Madam Trustee Marlene Jordan
- Page 12. Giving Back "People Helping People" Ladysmith #2101
- Page 13. Provincial Hall of Fame Anne Ferstay Chairman Charleen Proznick Provincial Diabetes Chairman Doreen Tosoff
- Page 14. Giving Back "People Helping People" Ladysmith #2101
- Page 15. Provincial Auxiliary Membership Chairman Donna Roach Provincial Stamps Chairman Jeannie Hounslow
- Page 16. Christmas Verse
- Page 17/19 Messages From The Auxiliaries and Aeries
- Page 19. Provincial Stamps Chairman Jeannie Hounslow God, Flag & Country, Art Contest Chairman PPMP Carol Edgington
- Page 19. Provincial Echo Bulletin Chairman Joan Klit
- Page 20/23 Hall of Fame, Anne Ferstay Forms



From Jr. Past Grand Worthy President, Dave Smith:

Hello My Brothers and My Sisters: As we are in the States at this time; Brenda and I would like to wish all our Brothers and Sisters a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

I encourage all my BC Brothers and Sisters to bring in a New or Re-enroll Member this Term for our Provincial Presidents Steve and Nancy.

Remember to: "Running For The FOE"

Everyone stay warm this winter; I hope to see everyone somewhere on the Eagle Trail. Be safe and stay healthy.

Fraternally Yours, Dave Smith, Jr. Past Grand Worthy President, Rossland #10/Penticton #4281

From PGO/PPMP, Barbara Johnston:

Dear Sisters and Brothers, The devastation of the flood waters all over B.C. has been unbelievable. My thoughts and prayers go out to all those affected by the flood waters. I read a heart warming article on the generosity of the people of Hope and I am sure some of our Eagle Sisters and Brothers were part of that group.

The Christmas Season is quickly approaching; Sister Sharon Hippolt has once again organized a group and transformed both our Eagle Halls into A Christmas Wonderland. The Elves in the Lounge have also done their decorating for Christmas; so if you are in Campbell River be sure and stop by and enjoy the wondrous scenes.

I want to send Christmas Greetings to all the Sisters and Brothers for a Peaceful, healthy Christmas with family and friends. Get well prayers to all those experiencing an illness and to anyone who has lost a family member or friend, my deepest sympathy.

When the clock strikes Midnight on Jan. 1/22 my thoughts will be for a Happy New Year to All of You. "Let's make this Christmas Season one long extended gift of ourselves to others; Unselfishly, without announcement, obligation or reservation."

God Bless Everyone. Keep Your Family Members Close. Yours Fraternally, Sister Barbara Johnston PGO/PPMP, Campbell River #3097

From PPNWRP/PPMP, Yvonne Blom:

Hello Sisters and Brothers; Christmas Season is once again upon us, and with it more light at the end of that long tunnel!

I would like to extend to all my Aerie and Auxiliary Brothers and Sisters a very Merry Christmas and in the coming year - Peace in the World and in our hearts, Health, Happiness and Prosperity! May we not forget whose Birthday it is we are celebrating!

Love to all, Yvonne Blom, PPNWRP/PPMP, Maple Ridge #2831

milen with man miles with

Giving Back

"People Helping People"
Penticton #4281



Every year the Ladies Auxiliary of the Penticton Eagles #4281 make pies to raise money to help send local children to Diabetes Camp. I personally have been involved with this worthwhile cause for at least 10-12 years.

Wim Boerboom and his Family Orchard have been donating the apples for 15 years. Our goal is to make 400 pies to sell. This year we made 526. The profit for our Charity was \$ 3991.25.

We are very appreciative of the support our club gives us, not only buying the pies but generous donations as well. In the picture is only the kitchen volunteers, there is anywhere from 6 to 10 apple peelers as well.

Submitted by Dona Cade, Organizer of the Pie Committee



From BC Provincial Worthy President, Joey Lasaga:

Hello Brothers and Sisters! I would like to wish all my fellow Eagles throughout the Province to have a great Holiday Season. May everyone enjoy their time spent with Family and Friends.

I would also like to send my best to anyone throughout the Province that is dealing with the horrible natural disasters that have affected us all over the past month of November.

Let us all work together to make this next year a great success, and keep our motto alive as best as humanly possible! "People Helping People" will always be something I will live by in many years to come, having this amazing Organization to thank for all the friends and great memories that will be cherished forever.

I wish all my Brothers and Sisters in the Province a very Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays and a very Happy New Year. May you all stay warm, healthy and stay safe.

Fraternally Yours, Joey Lasaga, BC Provincial Worthy President, Ladysmith #2101

From BC Provincial Madam President, Joanne Mallett:

Greetings Brothers and Sisters; Firstly, my heartfelt thoughts and prayers go to all who are affected by this flooding and to their families too. I am fortunate that although I am a bit soggy, I am safe.

PNWRC in Ketchikan Alaska was a long journey, but worth it for the Fraternalism and the Friendships new and old alone, but there was so much information provided on Membership; Grants, Memorial Fund and the FOE Media Program, that was worth the trip. Ketchikan #162 did a tremendous job feeding and entertaining us, Thank You.

Membership is slowly climbing. Keep up the good work. I know it is hard with many of our Members hesitant to return to group activities.

My condolences go out to those who have suffered losses in their families. To those who are ill; I always add you to my prayers.

As this is the last issue for the year; I wish you all a Merry Holiday Season and a Happy New Year. Let us look to the coming year with a positive, hopeful attitude that things will get better.

Yours in Sisterhood, Joanne Mallett, BC Provincial Madam President, Nelson #22

From BC Provincial Jr. Past Worthy President, Steve Welcher:

Hello My Brothers and Sisters; On behalf of myself and my Family; we are sending wishes to all our Eagle Brothers and Sisters for a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and great New Year.

Hope to see some new and old faces in March at the Executive Meeting in Penticton. Until then stay safe, stay healthy and be kind

Fraternally, Steve Welcher, BC Provincial Jr. Past Worthy President





F.O.E. EAGLE RIDERS 3097 CAMPBELL RIVER

Hello Brothers and Sisters; Just a quick update on what's happened and happening for Eagle Riders Campbell River. We had a great riding season this past year, despite another year of the extreme fire conditions throughout the province. We did manage a trip up and through Barkerville and down to Kamloops, Vernon and Penticton areas avoiding the flames and road closures along the way.

Some of the crew went up to Cranbrook with the NMPMR and traveled that area. Thanks to Cranbrook for all they did for that Charity Ride; they still talk about how much fun they had in Cranbrook and Rossland.

Locally, some of the boys still have insurance on their bikes and are having fun of some kind, riding around in the rain, crazy guys here in Campbell. Stay tuned for more Eagle Rider adventures.

At this time I would like to wish all my Brothers, Sisters and of course all the Eagle Riders out there a festive upcoming holiday season. See you in the New Year.

Our condolences go out to Brenda for the loss of her husband and our friend PPWP Ron Gair, he was an honorary member of Eagle Riders Campbell River and we will miss him. Ron was instrumental in getting our Eagle Riders up and running.

Thanks to Joan for all you do.

Fraternally Yours; Erich Hippolt; Past Provincial President Eagle Riders President 3097









From BC Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect, Bobbi Williamson:

My Brothers and Sisters: From my family to yours, we wish you a very Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year. With some of the Covid restrictions easing in most areas of the province, we will be able to enjoy the coming holiday season with friends and family. Hopefully, 2022 will allow all of us to return to a normal way of life without worrying that every cough, or fever might be another Covid case.

I have been busy since the Executive Meeting working my coming year as BC Provincial President. My book is just about ready for print. I haven't heard from several Auxiliaries whether my visitation dates work for them. If these Auxiliaries could please let me know one way or another. If the date I scheduled your Auxiliary doesn't work, please send me two or three alternate dates so that we can come to a compromise. My husband and I will be travelling around the Province together, taking our holidays as I visit each of the Auxiliaries. I would prefer to meet on a Meeting Night as I realized not every Auxiliary has their own hall to host any function whenever they wish to.

I would like to thank everyone that said yes to my request to Chair a Committee. All my Committee Chairs are in place, I am just waiting on your submissions for Committee Members.

Fraternally Yours, Bobbi Williamson, BC Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect, Ladysmith #2101

From BC Provincial Worthy Vice President/President Elect, Jerry Burch

My Brothers and Sisters: Hoping everyone is doing well during these trying times in our Province. Those who have been affected by the flooding and mudslides you are in our thoughts and prayers.

I want to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and prosperous New Year.

Fraternally Yours, Jerry Burch, BC Provincial Worthy Vice President/President Elect, New Westminster #20

From BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Fave Cook:

Dear Brothers and Sisters; To all my Eagle Brothers and Sisters wishing you all a very Happy Holidays, Merry Christmas and Happy New Years! 2021 was one for the books! Here is hoping 2022 will be much better and less stressful for everyone.

Sending my sincere condolences to all who have lost loved ones and praying those who are having health issues a quick recovery.

Fraternally Yours, Faye Cook, BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Trail #2838

From BC Provincial Worthy Conductor, Rick Warkentin:

Hello from Campbell River. To all my Brothers and Sisters, I hope you are all safe and healthy, especially those in Abbotsford, thoughts and prayers to you.

We here at 3097 are already busy with caterings, and I am sure you are as well. I am looking forward to seeing you in Ladysmith for Convention in June.

Merry Christmas to each and every one of you, and may 2022 be a much better year.

Fraternally Yours, Rick Warkentin, BC Provincial Worthy Conductor, Campbell River #3097



Giving Back "People Helping People"

Ladysmith #2101



Pictured left to right: Auxiliary President Jackie Anderson and Vice President Debby Baker and Provincial Worthy President Joey Lasaga

A cheque in the amount of \$2540.00 was presented to Provincial Worthy President Joey Lasaga for his Special Charity Project the Alzheimer's Society.

Funds were raised from the Virtual Walk and the recent Raffle.



From BC Provincial Madam Secretary, Joan Klit:

Hello Sisters and Brothers; With the year coming to an end and the Holiday Season upon us the next thing that we will be thinking about after the Holiday Season is our Provincial Convention. Convention packages will be emailed out to each Auxiliary Secretary in the New Year.

PLEASE READ AND TAKE NOTE OF ALL NOTICES AND ALL DATES FOR DEADLINES

DEADLINE DATES:

- The Woman of the Year is February 28, 2022
- Hall of Fame the deadline is **May 1, 2022**
- Grand Madam President to make a visitation in April to your Auxiliary is January 25th, 2022.
- Remember your letter must be signed by the Madam President and Madam Secretary and must have the Auxiliary Seal.

Late Entries WILL NOT be accepted.

TO ALL AUXILIARY SECRETARIES: Enclosed on the last page of this BC Provincial Echo you will find the Hall of Fame and Anne Ferstay Forms.

"Thank You" again for all of your hard work and know that you are appreciated. Remember that we are all Volunteers. Please treat each other with respect.

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! May the New Year bring Health, Happiness and Peace to you and your families!

Fraternally Yours, Joan Klit, BC Provincial Madam Secretary, Trail #2838

From BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Gail Macdonald:

Hello Sisters and Brothers; Just a quick wish for everyone to have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Hope this finds everyone in great spirits and healthy.

Update on Ruth Graham She is coming along great. She is still in the hospital but looking to be released soon. She advised her nurses that if they don't let her out soon they might as well send her to the fourth floor. At least she hasn't lost her stubbornness.

Have a great year and looking forward to seeing everyone in March Fraternally Yours, Gail Macdonald, BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Duncan /2546

From BC Provincial Madam Outside Guard, Louise Alexander:

Dear Brothers and Sisters; As the holiday season approaches we are still in a state of emergency in our Province with the torrential rains continuing to cause major problems to our homes as well as highways. I pray that all of you are safe and hopefully the heavy rainfall will soon end so we can begin to prepare for the holiday season.

This has been a difficult year for all of us living in B.C. with record breaking temperatures, massive forest fires and now so many floods and mud slides. Hopefully 2022 will be a better year for all of us. I pray that all of you are safe and well so that you can enjoy the coming holiday season with family and friends as it has been a long time since we've been able to enjoy spending time with others.

Fraternally Yours, Louise Alexander, BC Provincial Madam Outside Guard, Abbotsford #2726





"Chaplain's Corner

To All My Sisters And Brothers: Our Condolences go out to Brenda Gair, family, friends on the passing of their husband, father and friend PPWP Ron Gair. Condolences also go out to Doug Reason, family and friends on the passing of his mother PPMP Nora Reason. They will be sadly missed. Please keep the family and friends in your Thoughts and Prayers.

Get Well Wishes go out to Provincial Worthy Inside Guard Barbara Bell who had surgery and to Shirley Welcher who had back surgery and is home recovering. We wish you both a Speedy Recover. Please keep them in your Thoughts and Prayers.

Now for a bit of news from around the States: Our Condolences go out to Eleanor Blakely, family and friends on the passing of her husband PSWP Leonard Blakely. He will be sadly missed. Please keep the family and friends in your Thoughts and Prayers.

Get Well Wishes go out to PPNWRP Kathy Lindsay, who had surgery recently. And to Oregon State Madam President Schawna Sachs who was in the hospital recently. And to **Oregon** State Madam Trustee Sandy Myhrvold who had knee replacement surgery. We wish you all a Speedy Recovery.

Remember that the Power of Prayers is very strong, let's not forget, to keep everyone in our Thoughts and Prayers.

Fraternally Yours, Linda Vipond, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Maple Ridge #2831



From BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Linda Vipond, Maple Ridge #2831:

Dear Sister and Brothers: Wow, where has this year gone? It sure is flying by. I am wishing all a Very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Brother Wayne and I send greetings to everyone. Stay healthy and safe. See you in the New Year.

Fraternally, Linda Vipond, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Maple Ridge #2831

From BC Provincial Worthy Chaplain, Larry Kellum, Hope #2690:

Dear Brothers and Sisters: Greeting to all, hope to hear all are well and safe. The flood did impact a few of our Members but most were not and remain safe and well. Looking forward to a better new year.

Aerie 2690 is operating only one Bingo due to a shortage of volunteers. Aerie is getting ready for Xmas, hope to see all soon. I miss you all, wishes for a Merry Christmas to everyone and god bless.

Fraternally, Larry Kellum, BC Provincial Worthy Chaplain, Hope #2690

From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Arlene Neale:

Hello Brothers and Sisters; Congratulations go out to the following Auxiliaries on their recent Anniversaries:

- Ladysmith #2101, August 25th 73 years;
- Duncan #2546, September 7th 72 years
- Trail #2838, October 19th 72 years.

Upcoming in December:

- Campbell River #3097, Dec 10th 70 years
- Maple Ridge #2831, Dec 11th 72 years.

Merry Christmas to all our wonderful Brothers and Sisters and for 2022 to be our "Welcome Back" year!

Thoughts and prayers go out to those who are affected by the latest catastrophes to grip British Columbia. May Help and aid reach you all soon.

Fraternally Yours, Arlene Neale, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Ladysmith #2101

From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Marlene Jordan:

Season's Greetings Everyone! As those of you who know me are aware I love everything about the Eagles. I love our Ritual, I love all the different ways we fund raise to help our Communities and I also love the social aspect of being an Eagle.

I have had the good fortune of making many friends during my 48 years as a Member. Unfortunately I will not be vaccinated and so I realize that my office in our Provincial Auxiliary is at stake.

I am hoping does not come to fruition because I would really love the opportunity to be our Provincial Madam President one day. It is a very difficult position to be in and so I can only hope for a positive outcome.

My wish for everyone is a Happy; Healthy Christmas Season filled with love...familyfriends and good health.

Sincerely, Marlene Jordan, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Campbell River #3097

"May trouble neglect you and Angels protect you" Wishing you all the joy of the season













Giving Back "People Helping People"

Ladysmith #2101



Pictured left to right; Pat MacFarlane, Christmas Cheer Campaign Co-coordinator, Brother Jim Cram, Ladysmith Aerie President, Larry Williams and Barb Champagne, LRCA Office Manager.

A cheque in the amount of \$3000.00 was presented to the Representative from the Ladysmith Resource Center for the Christmas Cheer Fund.





From BC Provincial Auxiliary Hall of Fame Chairman, Charleen Proznick:

Dear Sisters and Brothers, I hope everyone is currently staying healthy, safe, and sheltered.

Provincial Madam President, Joanne Mallett has asked me to chair, and I am honored to accept, both the Hall of Fame and Anne Ferstay Awards. Please search your Auxiliary and hearts to nominate the many deserving Sisters. I know they are out there.

My sincere condolences to those who have lost a loved one, family member or friend; get well wishes to those who are ill; and prayers to those in difficult situations!

- Every Strike brings me closer to the next home run. – Babe Ruth

Wishing you all a Very Blessed Christmas and a Healthy, Wealthy, Happy New Year and throughout 2022. Fraternally, Charleen Proznick, PPMP, Kamloops #3453/Vernon #3557



From BC Provincial Diabetes Chairman, Doreen Tosoff:

Hello Sisters and Brothers; The Penticton Auxiliary #4281 held a "New and Gently" used clothing sale for Diabetes.

We will be presenting a cheque to the Penticton Hospital which will be earmarked for Diabetes, in the amount of \$1,000.

Thanks for all the help from Penticton Auxiliary

Fraternally, Doreen Tosoff, BC Provincial Chairwoman Diabetes

Giving Back "People Helping People"

Ladysmith #2101



Pictured left to right are: Representative from the LRC, Auxiliary President Jackie Anderson and Vice-President Debbie Baker.

A cheque in the amount of \$1250.00 was presented to the Representative from the Ladysmith Resource Center to help assist with purchases of Audio Book Readers for Seniors.

Funds were raised from the Virtual Walk



From BC Provincial Membership Chairman, Donna Roach:

Dear Sisters, first and foremost I must apologize for the lack in information that you have not had regarding this year's membership program. My laptop decided it wanted to have a major malfunction and I have been with anything except my phone to communicate. A Sister on the Island was kind enough to give me a tablet to use and I have had to have a few programs installed on it.

As I will not have a concise report to put into this Echo issue I will be sending it directly to the Auxiliaries Madam Secretaries to either give to the Membership Chairman to read on the floor or if that position is unfilled the Madam Secretary may do so.

Thank you for your patience and understanding. Wishing all of you a very joyful and blessed Christmas!

Fraternally, Donna Roach, BC Provincial Membership Chairman

From BC Provincial Stamp Chairman, Jeannie Hounslow:

Hello Sisters and Brothers;



In 1945 the BC Provincial Aerie was established. Perhaps this tuberculosis stamp graced their Christmas mailings.



In 1950 the BC Provincial Auxiliary was established. Christmas cards exchanged may have had this tuberculosis stamp on the envelope.



A very Merry Christmas to you and yours. May all the joys of the season fill your home this season.

Thanking you, and expressing gratitude for your continued support in stamp collecting.

Fraternally, Jeannie Hounslow, BC Provincial Stamp Chairman foe20aux@gmail.com





TWAS THE NIGHT BEFORE CHRISTAMS FOR ALL EAGLE VOLUNTEERS

Twas The Night Before Christmas, For This Volunteer, I Sat In My House, Warmed By The Cheer. Full Of Good Food And Counting Each Friend, I Took Just A Moment To Reflect On Our Past Year. Those That I Love Were Snuggled Up Tight, Dreaming Of Who Would Be Coming That Night. Seeing The Presents All Wrapped Round The Tree, My Heart Began To Glow And A Smile Crept Over Me.

Cold Winds Were Blowing Just Outside My Door, Reminding Me Of The Things That We Never Ignore. The Hungry The Homeless, Lost In Our Cities And Poor Lonely Seniors Who Deserve More Than Pity. Children In Schools That Cannot Help Their Need, Wishing For Someone To Teach Them To Read. For Those Living Each Day As they Battle Diseases, Hoping Someone Will Ease Their Miseries.

There's So Much To Do, We Say To Ourselves With A Sigh, But We Are Up To The Challenge Before The End Is Nigh. We Are Plain Everyday Folk We Can't Solve Every Woe, But We Put On Thinking Caps And We Know Just How This Goes. So Armed With Our Laptops We Hop Online Quick, Finding The Answers Takes Merely A Click.

People Making A Difference Without Putting On Airs, Each Hour We Spend Proclaiming "Eagles Care!" With Knowledgeable Partners And Bright Volunteers, We've Been Serving Our Cities for 120 Years. We Register Quickly And Sign Up Right Then, With So Many Choices, We Do Not Know Where To Begin. Tutoring, Art Clubs, Cooking Galore, Bingo, Food Pantries, Crafting And More.

Serve Dinner At A Shelter Now Let's Not Be Frugal, Or Spend Time With Seniors And Teach Them To Google. With So Many Ways To Simply Give Back, We Picture A Day When No One Would Lack. We Call In Our Families, Friends And All Members, Soon There Is A Room Full Of Assemblers. We Each Find A Project That Is Close To Our Heart, Knowing Full Well That This Is Just The Start.

Just Like The Grinch We Will Suddenly Know, Our Hearts Are More Than Just Show. "Maybe Christmas Need Not Come From A Store, Maybe Christmas, Perhaps, Means A Little Bit More!" And What If These Feelings, These Actions Could Last, What If We Need Not Return To The Past?

By Choosing To Serve Throughout The Whole Year, Each Day, Week And Month Could Be Filled With Good Cheer! What Started So May Years Before, Has Become A Place With Friends We Adore. "People Helping People" As Long As We Can, That Is Our Long Term, Forever Plan.



MESSAGES FROM THE AUXILIARIES AND AERIES:

ABBOTSFORD #2726:

Hello from the Abbotsford Auxiliary. We are having difficulty staying dry but at least we are safe. Many of us have had our struggles with flooding road conditions and road closures but we are adapting.

The Auxiliary Family Dinners are doing well but now finished until the New Year, no dinner for the month of December. A Circuit event was held and the net proceeds went to The Foundry Program of the Abbotsford Archway Community Foundation. The Central Fraser Valley Search and Rescue will be a recipient of net proceeds from catering. They have done so much for the Community.

December 4, 2021 we are participating in a Craft Fair with a baking table; tarts, cookies, squares and cranberry loaves. Come, do some of your Christmas shopping.

Hoping everyone is well and healthy but get well soon if you are not.

The Abbotsford Auxiliary wishes everyone a Merry Christmas and the best in the New Year. May everyone take care and stay safe.

Fraternally, Carol Edgington, Secretary, Abbotsford Auxiliary #2726

CAMPBELL RIVER #3097:

Hello Brothers and Sisters, Hope this finds everyone keeping well. We have been very busy here between doing Wednesday burgers, Friday Dinners and Saturday night wings along with all of our other catering and fundraising events.

Our Virtual Bingo is being a huge success and each month we are picking up a few more players from all over the Province. Big prizes to be won! We are once again having our Virtual Bake Sale and once again it is proving to be very successful.

We are still signing up new Members monthly helping us to grow our Membership.

Campbell River members would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone all the best for the Holiday Season. Hopefully everyone will be able to spend time with friends and family this year and keep safe and well.

Merry Christmas everyone

Fraternally, Marilyn Lewis, Secretary, Campbell River #3097

DUNCAN #2546:

Hello to all our Brothers and Sisters, We are back to all our regular Meeting times now and looking forward. We hosted the Provincial Presidents on September 21st with a dinner and social time, for the ones that were able to come enjoyed them self.

We are not doing our Charity Dinners right now but, we are looking for other ways to bring in money to help with our Charity.

Wishing all our Brothers and Sisters a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! Fraternally, Fran Ryan, Secretary, Duncan #2546

LADYSMITH #2101:

Hello Sisters and Brothers; Well here we are posting in the last Echo of 2021. On behalf of our Auxiliary I am sure I speak for them in sending prayers for much needed aid in the recent flooding, mudslides, damaged highways and evacuated towns in our Province. In looking back thoughts were on maybe we would be through Covid and sadly that lingers on.

Our lounge is back to full capacity but still only open Thursday to Monday 2-7 pm. Catering has suffered as groups decide not to have their Christmas parties. On a happier note the Auxiliary has initiated Arlene Trudel and Nancy Reeves in October. Welcome Sisters!

President Jackie Anderson put together with her committee a very successful Craft Fair on Nov. 20th. 19 vendors took part and are now planning for next year. Well done!

Celebrations of Life for Sisters Bev Wavrecan and Nancy Sauvageau were held.

The Aerie are continuing to have successful bottle drives the first Sunday of each month from 10am-1pm. Next one is December 5th. Hope everyone saves their bottles, cans etc., over the holidays for a great one in January! Meat pies will start up again in January.

Auxiliary Christmas Dinner will be held on Thursday, December 9th and the Aerie Christmas Dinner on Wednesday December 15th.

To Provincial Secretary Joan Klit...for all your hard work and I am sure for hours you put in to see the Echo gets to press and then out to all of us, THANK YOU!

From all of us at #2101...We wish you all the merriest of Christmas's and the brightest of New Years. Stay safe and stay well.

Fraternally, Arlene Neale, Past Madam President, Ladysmith #2101

NEW WESTMINSTER #20:

Hello Brothers and Sisters; To all our Brothers and Sisters in Eagledom, very best wishes from our homes to yours for a happy, safe, and special Christmas season. May your new year be filled with good health, happiness, comfort and comradely.

Fraternally, The Brothers and Sisters of New Westminster #20

TRAIL #2838:

Hello Sisters and Brothers; Our thoughts and prayers are with all those in the Province who have been affected by the flooding, and landslides. It definitely has been a trying time for the whole Province. We hope that all our Brothers and Sisters are safe.

Our condolences go out to Brenda Gair and family on the passing of PPWP Ron Gair. And also to our Brothers and Sisters who have lost loved ones; you are in our thoughts and prayers.

The Sisters would like to send wishes for a speedy recover to all the Sisters and Brothers who have been ill.

To all our Brothers and Sisters we wish you all a Healthy and Safe Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year. Please Stay Safe.

Fraternally, Joan Klit, Secretary, Trail #2838

VICTORIA #12:

Hello Brothers and Sisters; We hope all is well at all our Aerie's and Auxiliary's. Hope everyone is keeping safe. We send out wishes for a Happy and Prosperous Holiday.

Keep your chin up and keep smiling. Good luck to our new Executive hoping for a successful year.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year Cheers, Patti Robinson, Secretary, Victoria #12

From Echo Chairman, Joan Klit:

Hello my Sisters and Brothers; The following are the Deadline Dates for the Provincial Echo Bulletin; January 30, 2022, March 30, 2022, May 5, 2022.

I will also send out little friendly reminders to each of you regarding the upcoming Deadline Date for the Provincial Echo Bulletin.

Remember this is one of the best ways to keep the line of Communications open between all of us in the Province and I hope that you will continue for next Term.

A special "Thank You"; to the Sister's and Brother's; the Auxiliary and Aerie Secretaries and the Provincial Officers who have sent items in for the Echo Bulletin. It was greatly appreciated.

Together you have made the Echo a success and hopefully it will continue on for many years.

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year Yours in Sisterhood, Joan Klit, BC Provincial Echo Chairman



Fraternal Order of Eagles British Columbia Provincial Auxiliary Hall of Fame

PURPOSE:

This Hall of Fame is dedicated to provide honour and recognition to those members of the local Auxiliaries of the British Columbia Provincial Auxiliary, Fraternal Order of Eagles, who have provided the leadership, stability, knowledge, time and effort in the advancement of membership, programs, activities and the general ideals of this order throughout the Province of British Columbia.

The Hall of Fame is not meant to replace the Woman of the Year honour that is given for local service. It is to honour those that are serving, or have served, this Provincial Auxiliary.

QUALIFICATIONS:

- 1. Nominee must have been an Auxiliary member for a minimum of twelve (12) years continuous membership with her home Auxiliary located in the Province of British Columbia.
- 2. Nominee must be in good standing in her Auxiliary.
- 3. Nominee must be at least thirty-three (33) years of age.
- 4. Nominee should have been, or still be. Active in her local Auxiliary as well as Zone and/or the Province.

INSTRUCTIONS:

Applications to be submitted by local Auxiliaries on the application form attached. Applications must contain all facts and dates of service to assist the committee in their selections. Applications may be submitted by an Auxiliary, signed and sealed by the Madam President and the Madam Secretary. They may also be submitted by at least two (2) Past Provincial Madam Presidents or two (2) Hall of Fame members, and signed by these proposers.

There will be four (4) selections with no more than two (2) being deceased.

Applications shall be submitted to the Chairman of the committee prior to the deadline of May 1st to be considered for presentation at the Provincial Convention. Applications will be held for a period of three (3) years with automatic reviewing each year.

ADMINISTRATION:

The Provincial Madam President shall appoint the Hall of Fame committee from the Past Provincial Madam Presidents and the Hall of Fame members.

FRATERNAL ORDER OF EAGLES BRITISH COLUMBIA PROVINCIAL AUXILIARY HALL OF FAME OFFICIAL APPLICATION FORM

Date	
Auxiliary Name and Number	, Ladies Auxiliary, of
the Province of British Columbia wishes to place in nominati	on for the British Columbia
Provincial Auxiliary Hall of Fame award the following name	ed sister:
Name:	
Address:	
City: Postal Code:	
Birth Date: Initiation Date: Deceased: Yes No	
Deceased: YesNo	
Outstanding Achievements:	
Local Auxiliary:	
BC Provincial Auxiliary and/or Zone:	
Grand Auxiliary:	
Use additional sheets of paper to add other qualifications for	nomination into the British
Columbia Provincial Auxiliary Hall of Fame, if necessary.	
Madam President	Madam Secretary
Auxiliary Seal	

British Columbia Provincial Auxiliary Anne Ferstay Woman of the Year Award Official Nomination Form

Name of Sister nominated:	
Address:	
City:	Postal Code:
Auxiliary Name and Number	
Joined Auxiliary	
Local Auxiliary Offices (if any):	
Auxiliary Highlights:	
Community Highlights	
Community Highlights:	
Miscellaneous facts about nominee:	
G: 1	
Signed:	
Madam President	Madam Secretary
Auxiliary Seal	

Please note that the Anne Ferstay Woman of the Year is awarded Provincially. The name of the recipient along with a copy of this form will be forwarded to Grand for consideration of the Alta Browning Smith Woman of the Year Award.

Please return the Anne Ferstay form with your Madam President and Madam Secretary's signature as well as your Auxiliary Seal no later than February 28, 2022 to:

Please return the Hall of Fame form with your Madam President and Madam Secretary's signature as well as your Auxiliary Seal no later than May 1, 2022 to:

Joan Klit
British Columbia Provincial Secretary
275 – 2nd Avenue
Trail, BC
V1R 4V3

****If additional space is needed please attach extra pages***